August 2022

Wildlife report
The experts are right, the Spindle bushes are making a good recovery from the depredations of the Spindle Ermine moth caterpillar. Green shots are appearing and hopefully they will be none the worse. However such huge numbers of caterpillars must mean large numbers of the moth will have survived and I do wonder what will happen next year. Hertfordshire Highways have trimmed High Elms Lane and done away with all the wildflowers. Such a shame as nobody speeds along there; in any case, the lane is too narrow. Thankfully the have left the bank between the Crossroads and Whitehall Farm where the wildflowers are looking just wonderful. The biggest excitement is that Sarah, on her early morning walk, saw a pair of English Partridges with about 12 young ones, all good flyers. Partridges are a “Red List” specie sand it would be wonderful if they can get a foothold on the farm.
Farming report
Andrew has just finished cleaning the grainstore in preparation for the coming harvest. This is a horrible dusty job that I used to loathe when I was in charge. It is an essential job as the wheat and barley that will be coming in is all, hopefully, for human consumption. We also get inspected by the Red Tractor organisation, so it has to be about right. Our harvest team consists of Ian driving the combine, either Sophie or Alexander (my grandchildren) driving the grain cart while Andrew himself operates the grain store and loads out grain lorries. It is a busy time of year with work continuing 24/7. And hopefully not too much night work. As usual with farming everything depends on the weather. 

Years ago things were very different, for a start, combines were not very reliable and availability of spare parts was essential. On one occasion Sarah left for the spare part warehouse in Aylesbury late at night in order to get a part to repair the combine so that we could get going again next morning. Our first combine was a Massey 826, it had an 8ft. cut and we thought that it was a huge machine. Our present combine has a 30ft. cut, is steered by satellite and under good conditions can harvest up to 60 or 70 acres pre day, 3 times what the earlier machine could do (providing it kept going)
The old machine had a 4 cylinder side valve petrol engine that would normally have been fitted to a lorry and drank petrol. The modern machine is powered by a 6 cylinder diesel engine of around 250 hp.
We started harvest on the 7th July cutting Winter sown Barley. The variety should go for malting for the beer brewing trade. As I write the weather forecast is good for several days, in fact a heat wave is a possibility, so we should be able to get into our wheats pretty soon afterwards.
Garden report
The Kitchen garden is looking the best that I have seen it for a long time. We are eating lettuce, beetroot, carrots, broad beans, potatoes and courgettes. The beet and carrots were sown in March and for once I had good germination. My Main crop carrots are well up and second sowing of beetroot very soon. My winter sown parsley is looking very yellow and I must pull it up soon. I have been told that if you sow parsley outside now, it will last for 12 months, so that is the next job. Parsley is slow to germinate and it is a good idea to pour a kettle of boiling water along the drill the day before sowing, this will prevent weeds coming up in the row.
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